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NC DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES   DIVISION OF HEALTH BENEFITS 

LOCATION: 1985 Umstead Drive, Kirby Building, Raleigh, NC 27603 
MAILING ADDRESS: 2501 Mail Service Center, Raleigh, NC 27699-2501 

TEL: 919-855-4100  FAX: 919-733-6608 

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY / AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EMPLOYER 

April 2, 2025 
 
Ms. Jacey Cooper 
Director, State Demonstrations Group    
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
Center for Medicaid and CHIP Services  
7500 Security Boulevard  
Baltimore, MD 21244-1850  
 
Ms. Shelby Higgins  
State Project Officer  
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
Center for Medicaid and CHIP Services 
Mail Stop: S2-25-26  
7500 Security Boulevard  
Baltimore, MD 21244-1850  
 
Dear Ms. Cooper and Ms. Higgins: 
 
On March 25, 2025, the North Carolina Department of Health and Human Services (NCDHHS) received 
approval from the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) for a new public health emergency 

icane Helene Public Health Emergency 
-W-00503/4). This demonstration is effective 

retroactively to September 25, 2024, through March 23, 2025. This approval provides North Carolina with 
authorities that support the personal care service provider workforce and certain Healthy Opportunities 
Pilot (HOP) enrollees who were impacted by Hurricane Helene. 
 
This letter serves as North Carolina's official acceptance of the Special Terms and Conditions (STCs) and 
expenditure authority. We appreciate the support you have shown for North Carolina during its response to 
and recovery from Hurricane Helene. This PHE section 1115 demonstration approval is an important tool 
for the State in supporting its beneficiaries and provider workforce during the public health emergency. We 

 
 
Sincerely, 

Deputy Secretary for North Carolina Medicaid 
 
cc: Stephanie Carlton, CMS  
      Angela Garner, CMS  
      Juliana Sharp, CMS 
      Julia Lerche, NCDHHS  
      Kathryn Horneffer, NCDHHS 




